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Stephen C. Smith Memorial Regatta Foundation 
Semi-Annual Business Meeting 
(4th Quarter – Tallahassee, FL) 
July 19, 2021 
 
Wright Finney called the business meeting to order at 6:38pm.    
 
 
Present included: 

• Wright Finney, President 
• Linda Downey, Treasurer 
• Deb Berlinger, Secretary 
• Joe Sisson 
• Bob Graves 
• Sandy Layne 
• Marianne Gengenbach 
• Rose McCaffrey 
• Lisa Stephany 
• Stan Derzypolski 
• Kristin Korinko 
• Bill Olson 
• Gena Thomas 

Secretary Berlinger distributed the minutes from the Annual Business Meeting from November 8, 2020.  The 
minutes were review and approved unanimously.  No other business by Secretary Berlinger. 
 
Treasurer Downey presented the current financial status and balance report.  Balance as of November 6, 
2020, was $8,026.  The current balance as of this date is $39,224.  Deposits or checks pending amount is  
(-) $1,126.17 giving an adjusted balance of $38,098.  See attached treasurer’s report for detailed 
transactions summary from November 6, 2020, to date.  With a current balance of $38,098, the board 
voted on and unanimously approved a $30,000 donation to the American Cancer Society.  It was noted 
that this would still leave us a balance of the required $5,000 prudent reserve. 
 
President Finney presented the President’s Report starting with commenting on the success of this year’s 
event.  Here are the points he discussed: 
 

 Moving the event to June 11 – 13, 2021, was a good choice.  It was a return to “almost normal”.  
Auctions, both virtual and in-person, were great successes.  Thanks to everyone for joining this 
effort once again with enthusiasm and a re-commitment to the regatta.  President Finney 
congratulated Rose McCaffrey for her first extremely successful chairing of the auctions.  Bob Graves 
interjected the same congratulations to Gena Thomas for her very well organized first registration 
committee. 

 Once again work on sponsorship for the 2022 (49th) event needs to start as early as possible.  We 
did regain several sponsors this year that dropped out last year, but we need more major sponsors. 

 Insurance covering the SPSC and the Smith Regatta went up from $1,751 to $1,878 this year.  It was 
noted that the insurance covers on the water activities, sailors and on-beach activities.  The Smith 
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Regatta portion of the insurance cost will remain at $800 for now.  This can be re-visited at the 
annual business meeting. 

 Reminded everyone to send thank you letters. 

 Reminder to purge our mailing listing to contain people who have attended the last three events. 

 Recapped the Foundation Board Members and Executive Committee election from November 2020. 

 Proposed dates for the 2022 (49th) event are April 29 – May 1, 2022, so mark your calendars.  Next 
year’s event chair person is once again Kristin Korinko. 

OLD BUSINESS:  none 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 The sponsor and volunteer appreciation party was explained to the new board members.  Venues 
were discussed with the yacht club location being chosen first and if not available, then the fire 
house.  Sometime in August was everyone’s choice.  President Finney will send us proposed dates. 

 The next meeting is the Annual Business Meeting.  Proposed date is Monday, November 7, 2021. 

Adjournment was agreed upon by all at 7:10pm. 
 




